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1 Introduction  

This information notice confirms ComReg’s review and approval of the 
proposed text changes to eircom’s Reference Interconnect Offer as per 
Decision Notice D10/02 (ODTR Doc 02/55)1. 

                                          
1 Please see ComReg Document 02/55 Decision Notice D10/02 “eircom’s Reference Interconnect 
Offer” on ComReg’s website www.comreg.ie  
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2 Reference Interconnect Offer Text Change  
 

 

2.1 RIO Text Changes 

2.1.1 Summary of Consultation Issues 

On the 5th September 2003, eircom posted a proposed text change of their 
Reference Interconnect Offer from version 3.2 to version 3.3 on its website 
thereby notifying all interested parties of the proposed changes in line with 
Decision Notice D10/02 (ODTR Doc 02/55). Interested parties had twenty one 
days in which to submit comments to ComReg.  

In its proposed version eircom sought to:  

 delete Clause 5.2 in Service Schedules 105-110 to comply with D3/02; 

 alter Clauses 2.1 and 5.1 of Service Schedules 105 and 205 to reflect 
the new premium rate service numbering scheme and,  

 to insert clarification in Clause 5.2 of Service Schedules 205-222 
regarding near end handover.  

2.1.2 Views of Respondents 

No submissions were received regarding the proposed text change. 

2.1.3 ComReg’s Position 

The RIO review process is set out in Decision Notice (D10/02) and is most 
likely to conclude with a consultation following which a direction will be made 
as regards changes to the RIO text since RIO version 2.2. The following 
comments are given in that context and the issues herein may be subject to 
further review at that time. 

ComReg confirms that without prejudice to its powers under the relevant laws 
that the adjustments shown in eircom’s proposed RIO version 3.3 are 
compliant with eircom’s obligations under the relevant laws. 

 

 


